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 April 17, 2014 
 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary, Public Service Commission 
State of New York 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York  12223 
 

Re:     Proposed Amendment to Verizon New York Inc. Tariff P.S.C. No. 15 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 

 
Verizon New York Inc. (“Verizon”) submits the following tariff amendment to be 

effective on May 1, 2014.   
 

P.S.C. No. 15--COMMUNICATIONS 
Section 1 
  1st Revised Page 53 
  1st Revised Page 54 

 
The proposed revision implements § 1(C)(3)(e) of Verizon’s Tariff P.S.C. No. 15, by 

removing from the Tariff provisions that addressed the circumstances under which Verizon 
could offer wireless service as its sole service offering in an area.  The condition set forth in 
§ 1(C)(3)(e) has now been met, in that Verizon has “complete[d] construction of a wireline 
network in western Fire Island, and service over that network is generally available to all 
customers in western Fire Island.” 

 
The Company respectfully requests that the requirements of newspaper publication 

be waived since no customers will be adversely impacted by this change. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 
 
 
Attachment 
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